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FUSSELL WADMAN LTD 
SALES and SERVICE - Accident REPAIRS

SELF DRIVE HIRE - MOT TESTING
PEUGEOT EXPRESS FIT for

TYRES - BATTERIES - EXHAUSTS
Free Collection and Delivery

Hopton Industrial Estate, London Rd., Devizes SN10 2EU
tel 01380 731970 - Fax 01380 731971 - email fussell_wadman@dealers.peugeot.co.uk

Vehicles .
Easterton

 ltd

ATA Automotive Technician Accreditation
Master Technician  AT 1803087958

Independent BMW, Mercedes, VW, Audi and Skoda 
Specialists at less than 1/2 dealer prices. 

All Makes Mot’s & Servicing.
Award Winning Knowledge Of Modern Motor Vehicles

Champion Bright Spark 2006 - 2nd
Auto Trade Technician 1999 - Winner

John Kyte, Director
Unit 1 Hillcroft Farm, 
5 Easterton Sands, 
Devizes, Wiltshire, SN10 4PY
Call: 01380 812192  or  01380 816436
www.eastertonvehicles.com

9 St Johns Street, Devizes
Open Tuesday to Saturday
Senior Citizens Discounts

Fully Qualified Stylists using 
the full range of TIGI productsHeads

on
High

Call Sarah on 01380 699288
e-mail: headsonhigh@live.co.uk

“Capture the Moment”
With Local Artistic Photographer

 

Nicki Douglas-Lee

For Events, Pets and Portrait Commissions. 
Group Equine Commissions also available

07808 323987 / 01380 812488
Or visit www.photographybyndl.co.uk 

 THE OLD STITCHING POST                                        
              

West Lavington Clothing 
Repairs & Alterations

Tel: 07891 159892

C·A·N·F·I·E·L·D
DECORATING SERVICES

Professional Decorator
Over 20 Years experience

Internal / External - Free Estimates
Contact Trevor Canfield on

01380 722409 / 07977510227
info@canfielddecorating.co.uk 

Welding - Steelwork
Building Maintenance, 

Guttering, Painting, Decorating
General repairs

42 Garston, Great Cheverell 
(01380 818360) 07940 406195

J. W. Orchard

Andrew Underwood
Chimney Sweep of Melksham

Phone 01225 706447
Mobile 07889 771 505

●Rebuilding Chimney Stacks●
●Repointing Chimneys●
●Fitting Pots and Cowls●

HELIUM FILLED PARTY
BALLOONS FOR ALL

OCCASIONS

EVERY SORT OF CELEBRATION DECORATED:
ALSO SUPPLIERS OF BALLOON IN A BOX

Call Caroline 01380 722579
(mobile 07979692533)

www.partyballonsforall.co.uk

EXTEND
Lynne Rayner MCSP, 

Chartered Physiotherapist and EXTEND teacher. 
01380 812881 email:lynne@movement4you.com

MOVEMENT TO MUSIC EXERCISE CLASSES
New members always welcome, come and have fun

Weekly on Thursdays in the Giles Room
West Lavington Village Hall

Active classes for sixties plus 
10am -11.00am

RICHARD HALE
GENERAL GARDEN MAINTENANCE

GRASS CUTTING
WEED KILLING

HEDGE TRIMMING
FENCE MENDING ETC

Telephone 01380 812225

The Bridge Inn
West Lavington

Excellent homemade, locally sourced, 

British food served 
Tuesday-Saturday 12-2.30, 6.30-9.00, 

Sunday 12 - 2.30
(OPEN ON SUNDAYS EVENINGS AND MONDAYS FROM EASTER)

Delicious a la carte menu: Tuesday – Friday
Set menu also available:  2 courses £13.50, 3 courses £16.00

 01380 813213 
www.the-bridge-inn.co.uk

Black and White Conservation
Architectural Stone Masonry
Heritage Conservation Repairs to stone, 

brickwork, masonry in lime mortar

and traditional materials by qualified stone mason
Toby Robson 01380 818666

07747022362
toby@blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk
www.blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk

42 Rochelle Court, Market
Lavington SN10 4AT

Bouquets, Arrangements, Plants & Fresh Flowers for all 
occasions Along with a Stylish range of home and gift 

ware at fantastic prices.

Tel : 01380 816268

Lavington Health 
& Beauty

Simone Davis Wilmot
IHBC, IIHHT

25 Holmfield
West Lavington

SN10 4HX
07771 611595

Holistic & Beauty Treatments 
including: Pregnancy Massage, 
Baby Massage & Refelxology, 

Gelish Soak Off, Aromatherapy, 
Sports Massage

www.facebook.com/lavingtonbeauty
 www.lavingtonbeauty.co.uk

J.E.Bodman
Plumbing & Heating 

Engineers
& Boiling Servicing
OFTEC Registered

Pathway House, Urchfont 
(01380 848365)

Flowers • Weddings & Events • Funerals
Corporate • Flower School • Gifts

Come and visit us at
Ammi flowers LLP

13 Maryport Street Devizes Wiltshire SN10 1AH
p. 01380 722925   f. 01380 739572

www.ammi-flowers.com
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VILLAGE CARE 
West Lavington, Littleton Panell & Little Cheverell

TELEPHONE NUMBER IS 816826

Calendar of Services - December 2015 
The Lavingtons, Cheverells & Easterton 

Date Market 
Lavington West Lavington Easterton Great Cheverell Little Cheverell

6th December
Advent 2

9.00 am
Breakfast Church

Easterton

10.30 am Benefice Parish Communion 
St Barnabas, Easterton

13th December
Advent 3

11.00 am 
United Service
Easterton 

6.00 pm Carol 
Service

8.00 am Holy 
Communion 
(BCP) 

9.00 am 
Breakfast 
Church

11.00 am 
United Service

6.00 pm 
Carol Service

20th December
Advent 4

8.00 am
Holy
Communion
(BCP)

9.00 am 
Breakfast 
Church

6.00 pm
Carol Service

4.00 pm Carol 
Service

4.00 pm
Carol Service

24th December
Christmas Eve

4.00 pm 
Christingle

10.00 pm 
“Midnight”

9.30 am   
Parish 
Communion

9.00 – 10.30 
am Breakfast 
Church

11.00 am 
Parish 
Communion 
(BCP)

8.00 am Holy 
Communion 
(BCP)

25th December
Christmas Day

10.00 am 
Family
Service

9.30 am Family 
Communion

11.00 am 
Family Service 
& Communion

9.30 am 
Christmas 

Communion

27th December
1st of Christmas

10.30 am Benefice Family Service and Communion
Easterton

Calendar of Services - January 2016
The Lavingtons, Cheverells & Easterton 

Date Market 
Lavington West Lavington Easterton Great Cheverell Little Cheverell

3rd January
2nd of Christmas

9.00 am Breakfast Church, Great Cheverell
10.30 am Benefice Worship Together Simple Celebration Communion

Great Cheverell

10th January
Baptism of Christ

11.00 am 
United 
Covenant 
Service at 
Trinity in 
Comm.Hall

8.00 am 
Holy 
Communion 
(BCP)
9.00 am 
Breakfast 
Church

11.00 am 
United 
Service, ML

11.00 am 
Simple 
Celebration

17th January
2nd  of Epiphany

8.00 am 
Holy 
Communion 
(BCP)

9.00 am 
Breakfast 
Church,
Old School

9.30 am
Parish 
Communion

11.00 am 
Parish 
Communion

10.00 am 
Welcome to 
Worship

11.00 am 
Parish 
Communion 
(BCP)

24th January
3rd  of Epiphany

9.30 am Parish 
Communion

9.30 am Parish 
Communion 
(O1T)

9.00 Breakfast 
Church

11.00 am 
Parish 
Communion
(BCP)

8.00 am Holy 
Communion 
(BCP)

31st January
4th of Epiphany

8.00 am Holy 
Communion 
(BCP)
9.00 am 
Breakfast 
Church,
Old School

9.30 am 
Matins (BCP)

11.00 am 
Matins (BCP)

4.00 pm 
Evening 

Prayer (BCP)

7th Feb
1st before Lent

9.00 am Breakfast Church, Little Cheverell
10.30 am Worship Together Parish Communion (BCP), Little Cheverell

Regular worship in our sister churches:  
9.00am St Joseph’s Roman Catholic Church, Littleton Panell
10.30am Trinity Church in the Community Hall Market Lavington
11.00am & 6.00pm Ebenezer Baptist Church West Lavington.
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CHURCHWARDENS
All Saints, West Lavington:	 Robert Giles (813256) Bronwen Matters (816133)
Holy Trinity, Great Cheverell:	 Ian Christie (813940)	
Holy Trinity, Little Cheverell:	 Peregrine Rawlins (816315) 

All Saints West Lavington Christmas Celebrations
Sunday 20th December at 6 p.m.
Carol Service followed by Supper in the church

Monday 21st December at 7.30 p.m.
Carols at The Bridge Inn. Do join us for a drink and singing.

Tuesday 22nd December - Carol Singing around the village. 
Meet at 6 p.m. outside The Haven, Littleton Panell, followed by a visit to Dauntsey 
House (6.45-ish), then finishing at 7.30 p.m. at Wyneshore House, Church Street, by 
invitation from Terry & Jeannie O’Flynne.
We hope to raise funds towards a Swindon Radiotherapy Unit to treat local patients. 
Currently we have to travel to Oxford for treatment.

Rector: Revd Canon James Campbell 
Tel. (01380) 816963
The Rectory,  14 Church Street, 
Market Lavington, 
Devizes, SN10 4DT.
lavingtonrector@gmail.com
Office email churchlavington@gmail.com

Dear Friends,
In the immediate aftermath of the horrific series of attacks in Paris and the very real 
threat of more, many people are fearful; violence and bloodshed seems to have reached 
a new level – with younger, liberal westerners being targeted in the Bataclan Theatre.    

Nearer to home, there seem to be a lot of people at the moment even in these five 
villages who are suffering from life-threatening illnesses – cancer in particular.

Add to this the increasingly frenetic December that many of us will be leading, and one 
is left with a growing longing that something better would emerge.

At the heart of the Christmas message is that ‘God so loved the world, that he sent his 
one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life’ 
(John 3:16).  God’s plan for the human race was to send someone to bring hope and 
purpose to individual lives in a broken and hurting world.

Jesus often spoke to his worried hearers by encouraging them ‘not be afraid’.  Before 
he left his disciples, he consoled them, ‘Peace I leave with you; my peace I give to you.  
I do not give to you as the world gives.  Do not let your hearts be troubled and do not 
be afraid’ (John 14:27).

In uncertain times, when fear stalks, the baby in the manger who became the man 
who lived and died for each one of us so that we might be reconciled with the Father 
and know deep inner peace is an increasingly attractive prospect for many around the 
globe.  

James Campbell
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BRITISH LEGION POPPY APPEAL
The total raised for this year’s Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal in the Lavingtons, the 
Cheverells and Erlestoke was a staggering £3097.28. This will go towards the costs of 
welfare in the wider Forces community where it will be most welcome. Many thanks 
to all who donated and the small army of volunteers and businesses who gave up their 
time doing the hard work of collecting, often in the dark and the rain. The coins this year 
weighed 4 1/2 stone!

Richard Matters, Poppy Appeal Organiser

EDITOR’S NOTES
If you are puzzled by the appearance of a collage of thatching operations on the cover 
of this issue, its only significance is that the editor’s house has recently been thatched 
– an operation that occurs at 15-25 year intervals, to the increasing protection and 
benefit of his home and to the detriment of his bank balance.
Will Ford, our thatcher, was born in West Lavington and grew up here before doing a 
City and Guilds at Knuston Hall, almost the only place where the skills are taught. There 
is not space enough here to show the concern for detail that is involved but it was a 
satisfying experience to watch the care and thoroughness that was used. Part of the 
picture shows the straw being produced by the old-fashioned methods of the days of 
combine harvesters when the pace of life was slower – and the supply of straw was 
ample and cheap. No more, alas.
Editorial best wishes for a Happy Christmas and a Prosperous New Year to all readers 
and especially to contributors and distributors. 

Jim Hodges

WHARF THEATRE, DEVIZES
Friday 11th – Saturday 19th December at 7.30 p.m.

Matinees: 12th and 19th at 2.30pm
No performances 13th or 14th

Aladdin
a pantomime by Ben Crocker

directed by Craig Fisher 

Set in Peking, where Aladdin lives with his mother, Widow Twankey, the adventure 
begins when Aladdin falls in love with the Emperor's daughter, the beautiful Princess 
Jasmine, whom he should not even look upon let alone fall in love with. With help 
from his magical friends, the Genies of the Lamp and the Ring, Aladdin sets off to win 
his Princess. As we all know, nothing is straightforward in panto and Aladdin must 
outwit his evil uncle, Abanazar, who will pull every mean trick in the book to get his 
hands on the wonderful Magic Lamp.

Tickets: Evenings £9, Matinees £7
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Surgery Raffles
 

The Friends Organisations at both
Market Lavington and 
Courtyard  Surgeries 

are organising Christmas Raffles 
to raise funds to buy equipment 
that isn’t provided by the NHS. 

Both practices would appreciate 
the donation of prizes.

 
Tickets will be on sale from mid-
November until Mid-December.

Advent Concert
Saturday 12th December at 7.30pm, 

Edington Priory Church
The Choir of Merton College, Oxford

Conducted by Benjamin Nicholas
This “exceptional, fascinating and 
stylish” mixed voice choir will sing 

beautiful music written for Advent and 
Christmas through the centuries.
Tickets £20/15/10, discount for 
Edington Angels, 18 and under 

FREE.  Add £2 if you buy on the door. 
Phone 01380 831256/871549, or 
email music@edingtonarts.org.

Full programme details are available 
on the Edington Arts website,

www.edingtonarts.org. 

Escape to Lyme Regis
Small 2nd floor apartment available to rent

Great for mid week breaks
 & weekend getaways!

Sleeps 1-3, sea views & parking
Contact Jilly Hazleton

Tel 01380812302/07779749314
Email: jillyhazleton@hotmail.com
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URCHFONT BRANCH
Coming Up For Spring 2016

FROM MILTON TO LEVESON
The Fight for the Freedom of the Press

By NICK NUTALL
We are delighted to present a course from a lecturer specializing in the history of 
journalism which touches upon issues which affect us today. The course will examine 
the development of press freedom and its constraints from Magna Carta (1215) and 
Milton’s Areopagitica (1644) to modern notions of free expression as set out in the 
Universal Declaration of Human Rights (1948) and the European Convention on Human 
Rights (1950) 

This will be  a six  week Thursday morning course running from 10.15am to 12.30pm  
held in the Conference Room at Urchfont Village Hall commencing Thursday 28th 
January running each consecutive Thursday (except for a half term break on 18th 
February) and ending on 10th March.
As always, no previous experience is needed . All are welcome

Cost £52
Enrolments and Enquiries to Rosemary Winckley 

01380 840370 (prwinckley@googlemail.com)

AlphaTech@AlphaPrint.Me
local computer support for the Lavingtons

Did you know that there were over 317 million viruses and malware written last year?  
No matter how careful we are as users,  laptops and desktop PCs are vulnerable to 
attack and often the first we know is when the PC starts to run slowly or we notice 
that there are unwanted adverts appearing.   AlphaTech @ Alphaprint.Me  provides 
a complete support service for personal computers and small businesses from our 
premises in Woodlands Yard Market Lavington, clearing viruses and malware and 
improving overall performance. With over 25 years IT experience, we are a local 
business priding ourselves on reliability and professionalism. 

We also offer photocopy services and personal & business 
printing.  Look out for our advert in the New Year.

Pop-in for Drinks 

10.00 am to 12.00 noon  &  
4.00 pm to 6.30 pm 

Thursdays 3rd & 10th December
Clays Field, The Clays,  Market Lavington

(limited parking) 
Gifts   Coffee   Teas   Drinks   

Mince-Pies   Biscuits
In Aid of Local Churches 

for details please call 01380 813563
ART & CRAFT STUDIO – Open

	
  

John and Lesley welcome you 
to the CHURCHILL ARMS.

New Lunchtime and Evening Menus
Function room for hire.

Dogs are welcome
Telephone:  01380 812287.
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WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
Neighbourhood Plan Consultation

West Lavington Parish Council is holding a community-wide consultation on the first 
draft of its Neighbourhood Plan: OUR PLACE: OUR PLAN. It began on November 21st 
2015 - with delivery of Consultation Leaflets door-to-door - and will run until January 
16th 2016. An open public meeting took place on November 28th at the Village Hall.

The Consultation Leaflets contain questions on a range of proposals on future 
development in the parish over the next 10 years. These include numbers of new 
houses, site options and policies set out in detail in the Draft Plan itself. 

They also invite your views on a legally required environmental assessment. A  
Scoping Report prepared by an independent environmental planning consultant 
engaged by the Parish Council aims to ensure that any proposals for development are 
appraised in the light of their potential for harming the environment and to minimise 
impacts on natural resources.  

The first Draft Plan (with annexes including the Environmental Scoping Report) is a 
large document. It can be inspected in printed form in Devizes and Market Lavington 
Libraries, Courtyard Surgery, The Churchill Arms and The Bridge Inn. Online it can 
be downloaded from the Parish Council’s recently relaunched website at our new 
website address: www.westlavington.org.uk. 

Please make your replies to the Consultation Leaflet on the “Have Your Say – Your 
Response Form” inserted in the leaflet. 
Completed Response Forms should be left at the village drop-off points: Costcutters, 
Courtyard Surgery, The Churchill Arms and The Bridge Inn in the response boxes 
provided.

The consultation closure date is January 16, 2016.  

Your replies will provide guidance for proposals to be made in a Final Plan on which 
a formal local consultation and a referendum will ultimately take place organised by 
Wiltshire Council. If you say yes, with 51% or more in support, then the Plan will have 
statutory force.
		

The Parish Council would like to hear from you!
Sandra Gamble, ChairmanNe
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Home delivery

 service

now available

01380

812344

HELP KEEP FAMILIES TOGETHER
Visitors need your help - please be a Volunteer

Are you willing to join the Friends of Erlestoke Prison Driving Team?  

We have a Rota of volunteer drivers who take visitors from Westbury Station to Erlestoke 
and back again afterwards.
A taxi costs nearly £40, a huge amount for most visitors who sometimes travel a very 
long way, but we only ask for a donation for the journey.  Volunteers can claim back 
their expenses at an agreed rate.  
A typical journey might be in the morning, picking up a visitor (sometimes with children) 
from Westbury Station and taking them to the Prison Visitor Centre.  Another journey 
might be taking a visitor from the Prison after a visit (usually around 4.00 pm) and 
taking them back to Westbury Station.

The more volunteers we have, the fewer journeys we need to make – so do get in touch 
if you can help – it is surprisingly rewarding helping families keep together in really 
difficult circumstances.

You only need to commit the time you can spare week by week - so you are in control!

WANT TO KNOW MORE?  Please call 07721 932430 or email us at: 
friendstransportscheme@gmail.com

Thank you from the FRIENDS OF ERLESTOKE PRISON
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ONE HUNDRED YEARS AGO
There were no local casualties in December 1915, In fact the different battalions of the 
Wiltshire Regiment were variously occupied. Whilst Division 5 were at Gallipoli, 7th 
Battalion were in Salonika and the 6th Battalion were working (without celebrating) in 
the trenches.
The 1st Battalion were stationed in the trenches, having to wait until the New Year to 
celebrate – which they duly did. Luckiest of all at that stage were the 2nd Battalion, 
resting at Auteuil. Their day began with Communion, then a Church Parade and finally 
a “sumptuous feast” of chicken, beef etc. It was followed by a Regimental concert, 
concluding with the National Anthem and three cheers.

* * * * * * * 
“Pictures from a Bygone Era” is available at £6. This is old photographs of Market 
Lavington. And also “The Hangman Comes to Devizes” at £10 is a good read for anyone 
with a taste for the macabre. I have a few copies of each, or they are available at 
Devizes Books, or on Amazon.co.uk, or Ducks Newsagent in Devizes. All profits go to 
the youth club.

Lyn Dyson 01380 813943
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FANCY SOME FLY FISHING ? 
Mill Farm Trout Lakes, with 

small  caravan site
Day and season tickets available
Quiet and tranquill surroundingsl

For details call 813138 or 07500615396
www.millfarmtroutlakes.co.uk

Senior Citizens lunch £8.75 (2 courses)
Lunchtime and Evening Meals
Skittle Alley    Function Room

Beer Garden - BBQ - Pétanque
Bed and Breakfast 

Outside Catering - Take-Away available 
www.greendragonlavington.co.uk

Email: sales@greendragonlavington.co.uk

The Green Dragon
High Street, Market Lavington

(813235)

Seasoned Hardwood 
Barn Stored Logs and 

Bagged Kindling Available 
throughout the year

Call 01380 827253
Mobile 07885 372385

Extensive menu including light bites
Real Ales, Beer Garden, Skittle Team, Pool Table, Sky Sports, 

Log Fires, Dog Friendly. Function room for hire.
Opening Times: 11 a.m. - 3 p.m. & 5-11 p.m. - Monday-Thursday

	 12-11 p.m. -  Friday  Saturday, & Sunday	

The Churchill Arms - 01380 812287

CarverySUNDAY

HOMEMADE

WE NEED YOUR HELP!
The 1st Urchfont Scout Troop has been an active part of our community for over 
70 years, with members from all over the local area. Scouts provides an invaluable 
opportunity for our youth to experience new adventures, to face new challenges, to gain 
confidence and to develop their skills.    

We are currently looking for a NEW LEADER (this could also work as a shared role). 
If you feel that you could offer any help, and would enjoy the challenge of taking this 
successful and very active Scout troop forward, then we would love to hear from you.  

This role will be well supported by both the Committee and the current leader, Peter 
Wheatley.

Please contact Peter Wheatley on 07754 938325  
email: wheatlpk@dauntseys.wilts.sch.uk or one of the committee members below.

Dawn Hadlow (Chair) 01380 848515 cdljhadlow@gmail.com
Julie Inglis (Secretary) 01380 848485 julie.inglis@gmail.com

Frances Wood (Treasurer) 01380 848537 francesjwood@hotmail.com
Abby Osborne 01380 848755 osbornefamily2@btinternet.com

Claire Weyman mousie70@hotmail

The Domestic Appliance Re-cycling Charity.
Refurbished appliances at affordable prices 

with warranty 
Replacing your washing machine, dryer, fridge or electric cooker? Please 
donate your old machines to us so we can refurbish them for families in need. 
Wiltshire-wide collection and delivery service. 

Call us on (01380) 720200, 
Or visit our showroom at Hopton Park, Devizes

www.refurbiz.org                        Registered Charity Number 1107150
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IDEAL CHRISTMAS PRESENT OR NEW 
YEAR’S RESOLUTION

LAVINGTON AND DISTRICT 
SWIMMING CLUB

 

Location: DAUNTSEY’S SCHOOL
SUNDAY 4.00pm to 5.00pm
TUESDAY 7.00pm to 8.00pm

SPRING TERM Starts 10th JAN 2016 
  Last Swim Tuesday 15th March 2016

Half Term 12th Feb - 21st Feb             
No swimming on 24th Jan as it is a school’s 

Exeat Day            
Membership fees per term £30 
for Individuals £60 for family

Guests are welcome accompanied by a member for 
the fee of £3 for Adults and £1:50 for Children
For further details about joining the Club please 
phone Phil Richardson Membership Secretary Tel: 

01380 813485 or email: phil.0727@hotmail.co.uk or 
Anita Holness, Committee Secretary 

email: anita@kholness.plus.com 

Garden Services
General garden maintenance, 

all jobs considered !

Keith Nisbeck
01380 813640
07852 318342
b.nisbeck@btopenworld.com

Tel. 01380 812270
Mobile 07824 448821

Formerly JLC General Building
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RUNNING WITH A PURPOSE
Below is Hilary’s latest report on  her progress and the purpose behind her enterprise. 
By February, when the next edition comes out we shall discover how successfully she 
has cast aside the indulgences of Christmas and the New Year - Ed
In the 4 weeks since I registered to run the Manchester Marathon, I have covered just 
over 66 miles, the furthest being a run of 10 miles. I try to go out three or four times a 
week but it’s difficult sometimes fitting it in with a family. The plan is to increase mileage 
gradually,  so by early February I should be up to a doing another half marathon. The 
soles of my feet are starting to hurt now when I run-  so off to buy new trainers! 
Michael Loudwell, my dad, was a big man. 6 foot 3. A big sports fan- cricket, football 
(took me to my first match at Fulham, when I was 8) and was Life President of our 
village tennis club. We were all devastated when he was diagnosed with Motor Neurone 
Disease. He died four years ago. The MND Association were so incredibly helpful and 
supportive to the whole family and that is why I am running the Manchester Marathon. 
My target is £500 and
I’d be so grateful for donations to this worthwhile cause. Either visit my Just Giving 
page: 

 https://www.justgiving.com/HillyStone 
or for those not on line contact Jim Hodges (812467)- or donations can be handed in 
at DAPS (where I work). Thank you and Merry Christmas! 

Hilary Stone

Need to get to the RUH?  
Live in west Wiltshire?

Book Connect2 for work,  
appointments or visiting.
To book call 08456 525255 option   2   
For information 01380 860100
To contact us from the hospital dial 1444 from any hospital extension.
Connect at Erlestoke or Great Cheverell to use this service.
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For the third year we are sending Christmas presents to children of 
prisoners at Erlestoke and Guys Marsh prisons.  
We are REMEMBERING THE CHILDREN and helping to keep family 
relationships alive while father is in prison, hoping and praying this 

will help alleviate re-offending. 
Last year we sent 67 gifts, so this year on 2nd December we are having a fun time at 
Potterne Youth Centre wrapping this year’s parcels. 
We would like donations of £15 to buy, wrap and post each gift. (Any surplus money 
will be used next year).
If you would like to join with this worthwhile project, please send any donations to 
Mothers’ Union Office, Crane Street, Salisbury SP1 2QB clearly stating ‘Angel Tree 
Project’ or give to Sandra Gamble / Ann Cowburn

WEST LAVINGTON YOUTH CLUB
There loads of things to enjoy at West Lavington Youth Club most evenings, and Fridays 
at Market Lavington so make sure that you do not miss out on the fun. Times of opening 
listed below.

Monday		  7 – 9pm      	 Seniors at West Lavington
Tuesday		  6 -7.30pm	 Young Members at West Lavington
Thursday		  6.30 - 8.30pm	 DROP IN seniors at West Lavington
Friday		  7 – 9pm		 Seniors at Market Lavington 

Eric Freeman -  Chairman of The Management Committee West Lavington Youth Club
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LITTLETON PANELL COMMUNITY SPEEDWATCH
Update on speeding vehicles.
During the month of October the Littleton Panell Community Speed Watch team spent 
a total of 32 man hours checking the speed of vehicles through the village with the 
following result:

1.	60 vehicles were checked travelling between 36 and 40mph 
2.	19 vehicles were checked travelling between 40 and 44mph 
3.	5 vehicles were checked travelling over 45mph 
4.	1 vehicle was checked travelling at 50 mph

Details of all these vehicles have been passed to the police for appropriate warning/
enforcement action. If these drivers travel at these speeds even when they can clearly 
see a group of individuals wearing high visibility tabards then we can only wonder at 
how fast they go normally.

It’s 30 for a reason
The difference of a few miles per hour can so easily mean the difference between life 
and death. The faster someone is driving, the less time they have to stop if something 
unexpected happens.
The risk of death is approximately 4 times higher when a pedestrian is hit at 40mph 
than at 30mph.
We have had a further 3 requests (1 from West Lavington) to become members of our 
Speed Watch team and I want to thank the existing members for all their dedication 
throughout the year.

Anyone interested in becoming a member can contact me for further information.
Steve Coxhead, Littleton Panell Community Speed Watch (818497)

	
  

WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL HIRE RATES - From 1st October 2015
Rates per hour
Day – 8 am-6 pm
Evening 6pm - 12

Weekday (Mon-Fri) Weekend (Sat & Sun) 

Local & Charity Other Local & 
Charity

Other

Hall -  Daytime £6.00 £8.00 £7.00 £10.00

Hall -  Evening £8.00 £10.00 £9.00 £12.00

Giles Meeting Room - Day £4.50 £5.50 £5.50 £6.50

Giles Meeting Room - Eve £5.50 £7.50 £6.50 £8.50

Changing Rooms Are charged at Hall rate

Use of cooker in the kitchen - £5.00    Use of Stage Lights - £10.00
•	Telephone bookings to Lynne Rayner on 01380 812881.  
•	Email bookings to Lynne@movement4you.com. 
•	Bookings must include event preparation and clear-up time
•	Local rates are for village clubs and societies, registered charities and local private hire only.
•	Minimum charge is for 2 hours and 3 hours weekend.  A non-refundable deposit or booking fee of £10 

is required to secure a booking.
•	On cancellation, the deposit will be forfeited unless we are able to rebook that date.  
•	Heating is now included in the above rates.
•	The Playing Field (including pitches), for which there is no charge, must be booked even if the Changing 

Rooms are not used.
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A MESSAGE FROM RICHARD GAMBLE 
Wiltshire Councillor for The Lavingtons & Erlestoke Division

Christmas is coming. It’s the season of goodwill, and all that! 

Except, as I write this, the mood is not exactly festive. The terrorist attacks in Paris have 
taken place and, for the time being, the f-word is fear, not fun. Dozens of families will 
have to get through the holiday season without their loved ones. 

Such was the scale of the murderous outrage that I am sure it will still be in the front 
of our minds when you are reading this. Feelings of helplessness and impotence in the 
face of that malignancy may remain.  

There are precedents to such events. 22 years ago the IRA exploded an enormous bomb 
in Bishopsgate, destroying a part of London where my wife and I had both worked until 
only a few months before. Life in London carried on and now there is peace, more or 
less, in Northern Ireland. 
In the 1970s the Baader Meinhoff group and the Red Army Faction conducted a series 
of terrorist attacks in West Germany. Remember them?  
In 1913, the suffragettes exploded a bomb that partially destroyed Lloyd George’s 
house, yet now we look rather kindly on Mrs Pankhurst. 
No one now has even heard of the Sheffield Outrages, a series of explosions and 
murders by a small group of trade unionist militants carried out in the 1860s. They had 
a just cause in objecting to conditions in the steel industry but took their actions a little 
too far. 

None of this makes the current situation any happier but I hope history allows us to 
put current events into context. The wartime message resonates now: Keep Calm and 
Carry on. 
I hope you have a safe and happy Christmas. 

You may contact me about this or any other matter by email to 
richard.gamble@wiltshire.gov.uk or by phone on 07762 018209.
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WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
A Further Communication

WEBSITE RELAUNCH: 
The Parish Council has a new website at: www.westlavington.org.uk. Please note too our 
Clerk’s new email address: clerk@westlavington.org.uk. Technical difficulties encountered at 
the trial stage of the relaunch unfortunately made these changes necessary.  However, thanks 
to Peter Baxter’s re-creation of the site that he first set up when clerk to the council, we now 
have an exciting new website with more space and improved overall functionality.
PARKING: Parking in the Spinney (near its junction with Sandfield) has reportedly led recently 
to a paramedic’s vehicle being unable to reach its destination. The Spinney, as with other roads 
in the immediate vicinity, is narrow and parking is indeed difficult. However, could all those 
using the street kindly seek to ensure, when parking their car, that enough space is left between 
their vehicle and any adjacently parked vehicle in order that other users of the road (especially 
emergency services vehicles such as Fire, Ambulance, Police and other large vehicles such as 
refuse lorries) can pass along it easily and without hindrance. Thank you.
COMMUNICATION: The Parish Council wants to communicate with you using the most 
effective means. One way is to make better use of e-communication which would enable more 
timely circulation of information across the parish. If you would like to receive information 
directly from the Parish Council by e-mail, please respond by e-mailing the Clerk at: clerk@
westlavington.org.uk with the following information:

•	 Your title
•	 Full name
•	 Postcode
•	 E-mail address 
•	 Any subjects of particular interest 

Please note that in responding with the above personal details, you also confirm that:
1.	 You would like West Lavington Parish Council to inform you by email from time to time as 
it sees fit about matters such as planning and issues and news having local or potential local 
interest or effect. This service is free. 
2.	 You are over 16 and consent to the holding and processing of your personal contact details, 
provided for the purpose of communication to you by the Parish Council as above only.
3.	 You live or work in the Parish of West Lavington or nearby and wish to be included in 
the Parish Council’s circulation list. You understand that you can unsubscribe at any time by 
informing the Parish Council. 
The Parish Council is registered with the Information Commissioner and will protect your 
details, and not share them with any third party.

 WE WISH ALL OF YOU A VERY HAPPY CHRISTMAS 
AND A PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR 

Sandra Gamble, Chairman
If you have ANY QUERIES PLEASE CONTACT the Clerk to the 

Parish Council, Kaye Elston (07782 251464) clerk@westlavington.
org.uk. Parish Council www.westlavington.org.uk.
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CHEVERELL MAGNA PARISH COUNCIL REPORT
Don’t forget; a full set of minutes of the last year’s Parish Council meetings are available 
on the village website or the most recent signed minutes are always on the two village 
noticeboards. 

Parish Council contact details, Mrs Anita Whittle, Clerk to Cheverell Magna Council, 18 
Southay, Bratton, Westbury, BA13 4RT. Tel 01380 830765 or email parishcouncil@
greatcheverell.org

Don’t forget to take a look at your village website www.greatcheverell.org. 

Cheverell Magna Parish Council

Pa
ris

h C
ou

nc
il

Sc
ho

ols
 N

ew
s

DAUNTSEY ACADEMY PRIMARY SCHOOL
Poppy Appeal
This year we raised £189.49 for The Royal British Legion’s Poppy 
Appeal. Our year 6 children were responsible for collecting 
donations and did so proudly.

Children in Need
The Children at DAPS had a wonderful day on Friday 13th November raising money for 
Children in Need. We had a non-school uniform day, sold Pudsey and Blush wristbands 
and held a cake sale after school. We raised an amazing total of £468.90.

U11 Football Tournament
On a wet and windy Wednesday our U11 Football Team participated in a tournament at 
Devizes School. The team showed great enthusiasm and were fantastic ambassadors 
of the school. 
We were against tough opposition and although we dominated the matches at times, 
the elements of the weather were not in our favour. 
We played 3 matches, drew the first two and lost by a single goal in the final match.
I must add that fantastic sportsmanship and a real team ethos was shown throughout 
the afternoon. I look forward to our next tournament and with the hard work and 
dedication shown at Football Club I am sure next time we will progress further in the 
competition. 
Mrs Webb.

Message from Mrs Stone, POD Chairman
POD (People of DAPS) is the newly formed PTA at Dauntsey Academy Primary School. 
Our first major fundraising event is an outside Christmas Market, at the school, on 
Friday December 11th from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m.  We would love villagers to come and 
join us in the evening!  We have asked our parents to park responsibly; however we 
apologise in advance for any issues regarding parking in and around Sandfield on that 
evening.

Mrs Mandy Francis, Admin. Asst.

JOIN FindMyHeatingOil AND SAVE MONEY
on your supply of domestic heating delivered to your door

An established group  with members in local villages, we can supply to you direct
With the price of oil increasing, we can get you a discount every time!

Interested? 
Call Chris on 818724 or 07940 873095  email chris@findmyheatingoil.co.uk

Call 07817675801
Office 01380 813406

www.colour-flow.co.uk
colour.flow.decorators@gmail.com
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LAVINGTON PRE-SCHOOL
At Lavington Pre-school, at the end of last term we were 

visited by Ofsted and we are delighted to report that we were 
found to be OUTSTANDING in all areas.  We would like to 

say ‘Thank you’ to everyone who has supported us, past and 
present; we are all very pleased with this fantastic result.  The 

report is now available online at:
 http://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/inspection-reports/find-inspection 

report/provider/CARE/145918   

We ended last term with a Halloween Party where the children had their faces painted, 
danced and played games.  Thank you to everyone who helped make the party possible 
and we managed to raise a brilliant £185.  
This term the children’s investigations have been centred on “Leaves, tress and 
changing seasons”.  As part of this we have been enjoying the changing colours 
around us, making various mixed media displays using the different textures in our 
autumn environment and looking at how the weather has changed.  If you feel you have 
something relevant that you would like to share, please let us know; it is always lovely 
for the children to have local visitors!
We have also been regularly visited by ACTIVE Trowbridge this term and the children 
have loved this opportunity to learn new games and explore new equipment.  We have 
also been very busy practising for our Nativity performance on the 3rd December in the 
School Hall at 10 a.m.  We will be ending this term on Friday the 18th December with 
our Christmas Party. This year we will be visited by a Magician and a certain fellow in 
red!
Here at Lavington Pre-school we would like to wish everyone a very peaceful and 
enjoyable Christmas! 
TOP TIP:  Our Top Tip for this month is from Physical Development: Moving and 
Handling EYFS, 22-36 months. “Talk to children about their movements and help them 
to explore new ways of moving, such as squirming, slithering and twisting along the 
ground like a snake, and moving quickly, slowly or on tiptoe.”
2 YEAR OLD FUNDING:  In April 2014 the Government broadened the criteria for 2 
year old funding for up to 15 hours per week and you may now find that you fall into 
the eligibility criteria if you have a child between 24 - 36 months old.  If you think you 
might be eligible, you will need to complete a funding form: http://www.wiltshire.gov.
uk/early-years-better-2gether-funding.pdf
We currently have spaces available at our Outstanding Pre-school, if you would like to 
find out more information about us you can visit our website www.lavingtonpreschool.
org.uk or contact our Manager, Becky Gray, on 

(01380) 812551 or Email: info@lavingtonpreschool.org.uk

NEWS FROM HOLY TRINITY 
C OF E  PRIMARY ACADEMY

Our outstanding school
The government has sent us a letter of congratulations for being in the top 
2% for the Phonics screening check – a tremendous achievement for our 
younger children! Our children have also achieved incredibly well in the 
statutory tests at Key Stage 2 and in the Key Stage 1 assessments – with 

attainment in all subjects and overall being significantly better than the national averages. Our 
average point score was higher than we achieved in our already exceptional performance last year. 
We are tremendously proud of our children – their aspirational attitude and tremendous work ethic 
has resulted in another outstanding year! 
As we always remark, although the academic achievements of our children are immense, we are 
just as proud of the kind of people they are – compassionate, courageous, aspirational and joyful. 
These aspects of their lives are just as important as their academic outcomes and are certainly 
more likely to help them to live fulfilled and happy lives. We ensure that every child feels valued 
and valuable, whatever their particular gifts and talents, and that they are given the chance to learn 
across a broad and balanced curriculum, including arts, sports, humanities, citizenship and much 
more. A happy learner is a good learner and our children tell us that they enjoy school because 
of our creative and exciting curriculum. Our thanks go to our extraordinary staff, governors and 
families who all work together to give our children the very best possible education. 
Music making at Holy Trinity
We set a high priority on music making at Holy Trinity, and our Eisteddfod choir has performed 
very successfully in the Devizes Eisteddfod for several years under our wonderful choir mistress, 
Liz Sharman, and talented accompanist, Ruth Edwards . This year, we have once again won the 
Carol competition at the Eisteddfod. We have various other choral events through the year, as well 
as recorder concerts, guitar and keyboard performances, ukulele and brass events, handbell and 
orchestra concerts and our very popular summer music concert. We love to sing, as a school, and 
the children are expert in singing rounds and simple harmonies. There is something wonderful 
about 150 children singing together! 
It’s Christmas!
Our Christmas plays are in production and we look forward to the fun and excitement of the 
performances in the last week of term. All our children take part in these performances, which help 
them to understand the importance of Christmas to Christians and to others. With the Christmas 
fair, Christmas music concert, Christmas party, carol service and an exciting visit to the pantomime 
in Salisbury, as well as all sorts of other amazing events, this is a wonderful term for our children. 
Visits to our school 
We do not hold Open Days at Holy Trinity, because we would rather meet each family individually 
and show them around our school, giving them the opportunity to ask questions of the headteacher 
and others in the school. If you would like to look around Holy Trinity as you consider which school 
is best for your child, please phone us to make an appointment on 01380 813 796, or email us at 
admin@holytrinity.wilts.sch.uk. 
Please see our website for news, photos and our consultation on admissions policy 2017-18! 
We would like to wish everyone in our community a joyful and blessed Christmas and a happy new 
year! Sc

ho
ols

 N
ew

s



News & Views, December 2015 & January 2016  

26

News & Views, December 2015 & January 2016  

27

Or
ga

nis
ati

on
s &

 C
om

mi
tte

es

BOOKMARK
Our meeting in October was centred on reading either a 
classic or a biography and produced a wide range of books. 
These included The Two of Us by Sheila Hancock to Daughter 
of the Desert by Georgina Howell to Do No Harm by Henry 
Marsh. These three in turn gave a picture of life with John 
Thaw who was revealed as a very difficult man, to the life of Gertrude Bell who in the 
early 20th century was as influential as D.H.Lawrence, if not more so, and finally the 
problems faced in brain surgery. These three provoked prolonged and lively discussion 
ranging over alcoholism, the problems in the Middle East and life threatening treatment. 
The discussion would have been even longer if Hild had been with us! Other books 
discussed were A Passage to India, Hitler by A.N Wilson, Lustrum by Robert Harris 
and Shackleton by Michael Smith. The talk on these covered the British in India, Hitler’s 
life story, Ancient Rome and Shackleton, a heroic figure with flaws but a fascinating 
character who was admired by Amundsen for his achievements. Our December meeting 
will be a Christmas gathering and the readings will be either a childhood favourite or a 
seasonal reading accompanied by mulled wine, so the talk may go on even longer than 
normal! 

Wendy WilshinOr
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WEST LAVINGTON TWINNING ASSOCIATION

BURNS  NIGHT
The next event open to non-members is Burns Night on Saturday 
23rd of January 2016 at WL Village Hall  including the Selkirk Grace 
and Ode to the Haggis. Tickets £12.50 to include welcoming glass of 
wine. Scottish dress optional but a touch of tartan welcome!
Please put the date in your diary and ask your friends and neighbours 
to come!

The next visit of our friends from St Pierre d’Autils is on the weekend of June 17th to 
20th .

Membership of West Lavington Twinning Association is open to residents of West 
Lavington and nearby villages. To join just email me  michaelpage007@btinternet.com 
or our Chairman Malcolm Johnson blocker38@hotmail.com and ask for a membership 
form. Membership fees are under £20 per year for a household. We hold many events 
throughout the year to raise money for the bi-annual visit of our French friends but 
mostly to have fun! 

Michael Page, Secretary (818510)

DELICIOUS HOME 
COOKED

FROZEN MEALS AT 
SENSIBLE PRICES 

(Prices start from £1.00)
 01380 812284, mobile: 07584 090170

Email: acgrew@gmail.com

L L0800 317747
Your local driving instructor

Call Clive today to discover more!
Serving the Lavingtons and surrounding villages and

offering complete driving instruction for all abilities
Call Clive today to discover more!

www.newdriverschools.co.uk 

Jon Goddard from Erlestoke  Prison, 
who works  there under the “umbrella” of 
Barnardos’, gave us a fascinating insight 
into the various programmes designed to 
make Prisoners learn more social skills, and 

parenting responsibility, as well as learning to live in the community. These courses are 
voluntary. It has been recognised that if prisoners have a desire to improve their social 
skills it is better to want to do it, than be pushed into it. Jon and his team also organise 
Family Days, encouraging Fathers to interact with their children. These courses are 
very successful. Erlestoke Prison works very hard at their rehab work, encouraging 
prisoners to become good citizens.
We have no meeting in December in Lavington.  We have been invited to Urchfont on 
Tuesday, 15th December at 2.30 p.m. for tea, carols, prayers, and displays of flowers.
December 1st: Service at Salisbury Cathedral for Activisim against Gender Violence At 
NOON
December 2nd: wrapping presents at Potterne Youth Club for the children of prisoners.
December 9th:  Deanery Advent Service at 2.00 p.m. at St. John’s  Devizes. 
We welcome everyone to our Meetings and if you want to know more please contact 
me. Janet Hodges on 812467 
For our Meeting on January 11th 2016 we will be giving a lunch for our friends in the 
village at the home of Ann Janes, by her kind invitation.

Janet Hodges
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 If you were wondering what to give to your gardening 
friends for Christmas it seems that tomato ketchup, malt 
vinegar, and barley straw would prove to be practical gifts. 
At our November meeting, Ray Broughton shared with us 
some ‘Topical tips and new ideas’. He proved to be a very 

accomplished and engaging speaker. 
We learned that tomato ketchup when smeared over secateurs or other cutting implements 
serves to clean, sharpen, lubricate and sterilise. So if you happen to be visiting the 
Cheverells and glimpse what appears to be the aftermath of a massacre in someone’s 
garden shed, please do not be alarmed!
Soaking poppy seeds in malt vinegar helps to break their dormancy and improve germination. 
You can sow potatoes shallowly in flat ground and then heap a ridge of barley straw over 
them. The potatoes are easy to pick by hand out of the straw mound.
Herewith in brief a few more things that we learned: it is the dying flowers of tagetes that 
produce the chemical that keeps whitefly off your vegetables and so you should not dead 
head them; some ladybirds can kill 120 aphids a day and you can buy ladybird eggs to 
scatter in May; white flowered varieties of runner bean are wind pollinated and therefore 
more reliable at producing a good crop than the more decorative but insect pollinated 
and thus weather dependent red flowered varieties; snipping the stigma out of your tulip 
flowers makes the flower display last longer; hosepipes when they get warm can give off 
a chemical which damages seedlings; there is a way to make pong free nettle or comfrey 
fertiliser involving fleece, aquatic stone and vermiculite; greenhouse plants can get a bit 
leggy in spring if they need carbon dioxide and a big dollop of horse manure wrapped in 
cling film with six puncture holes will provide a steady and smell free supply.
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 8 December. A short time will be devoted to an 
annual review. After that we will have a bit of a party, with food, quizzes and camaraderie, 
to get us in the mood for Christmas. Meet at Great Cheverell Village Hall at 7.15 for a 7.30pm 
start.
Our first meeting in 2016 is on Tuesday 12 January. Ruth Gaddum, an RHS accredited 
Garden Designer, will give a talk entitled ‘A pot full of garden design’.
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WORTON AND CHEVERELL F.C.
‘The Badgers’

Teams are always looking for new parents to get involved with the 
running of teams in some age groups, but also stepping forward 
to help develop the skills of the children . Get involved; it’s fun,  
and you get some exercise along the way !     Please contact the 
coaches, who are always looking for a helping hand.
With the Christmas holidays fast approaching, some of the teams 

are involved in various Cup competitions: The Under 15 passed Pewsey Vale to reach 
the last 16 of the Wiltshire Cup, whilst the Under 13 will play Wootton Bassett in the 
2nd round.
U13: despite being 3rd in the League, they suffered their second defeat of the season 
losing away to 2nd placed team Bradford 4-2 recently.   
U12: are joint leaders with 10 points (at the time of writing this article), but have played 
more matches. Recent win 3-1 against Amesbury, but losing a vital home match to 
local rivals Devizes.
Other teams in the lower age groups continue to develop their skills and play various 
matches in the respective ‘friendly’ leagues – where results cannot be published.

Happy Christmas to all our readers.

Steve Dagnall (Everton Supporter) 01380-72796
http://www.pitchero.com/clubs/wortonandcheverellfc/

Team contact details:
Reception Year (tasters) + Under 6 & 8’s: Mark – 01380-813160/07974-723008.  
Under 7 and 10/11 – Jason 07734-627449.  Under 9s - Dave 07843-678781    U- 12: 
Stuart 07756-540864 ;  U-13: Jake 07741-306303;  U-15: Neil 01380-818193

Will Ford - Thatcher
From repairs to complete re-thatch

Traditional Craftsmanship
Long Straw, Combed Wheat Reed

Free Estimates and Advice

Mob: 0777 998 3888
willfordthatching@hotmail.co.uk

PICTURE FRAMING
Cheaper than the Highstreet!

I provide a professional service with
top quality materials.

Visit my Studio in West Lavington
for free advice and quote.

Call Clare on: 01380 818857or 07957870000
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TURNERS OF ERLESTOKE
Repairs, Servicing & MOT Testing for all makes of cars

NEW & USED CAR SALES
Mon Fri:  8:30 - 5:30
Sat:          9:00 - 4:00Tel. 01380 830268

www.turnersskoda.com 

DECEMBER AT TRINITY CHURCH IN THE COMMUNITY HALL
Market Lavington

6th   10.30 am	 Family Worship	 Rev Simon Edwards
13th 11.00 am	 United Service 	 at St Barnabas, Easterton
20th 10.30 am	 Family Worship	 Rev Gary Gotham 
27th 10.30 am	 Family Worship	 DIY Christmas Celebration

Tuesday 22nd December “Beer and Carols” in the Green Dragon.

St.Arbucks Opening Hours  (078 7669 3620)
Monday 1.30 pm – 4.30 pm	 Tuesday 10 am – 4.30 pm
Wednesday 10 am – 4.30 pm	 Thursday  CLOSED
Friday 10 am – 5 pm		  Saturday 9.30 am – 12.30 pm
Toasted sandwiches, filled rolls and tasty soup. Hot drinks and ice cream. 
Free Wi-Fi now available. 
Tots on Tuesdays – if you care for a baby, new-born to 18 months, drop into St.Arbucks 
on any Tuesday morning to meet others for a friendly chat and cup of coffee.

The Food Cave for 13 – 17 year olds 
Open every Tuesday 4.30 – 6.30 pm for young people to socialise and hang out. Prices 
will be subsidized. Run for and by local young people.  Free WIFI available. 

BENEFICE 200 CLUB
The winner of the first prize of £40 was Margaret Maddeford of West Lavington, and 
the winner of the second prize of £20 was Andrew Walker of Little Cheverell.  The draw 
was done by Hazel Jennings of West Lavington.

Please note that having run the Club for ten years now I am handing it over to Bonnie 
Matters of Littleton Panell who will organise it for 2016 onwards.

Good luck to her, and thank you from me to all those kind enough to subscribe.

Quentin Goggs, Benefice Treasurer

Wedding
Holly Anne LAUCHLAN and Jamie 

STEBBINGS were married by Rev James 
Campbell at St Mary’s Church, Market 
Lavington on Saturday 26th September 
2015.

Baptisms
	Theodora Tempest AUSTIN was 

baptised by Rev James Campbell at St 
Peter’s Church, Little Cheverell on 24th 
October 2015.

	Lucy Anne REYWARD was baptised 
by Rev James Campbell at St Peter’s 
Church, Great Cheverell on 14th 
November 2015.

Funerals
	Julie Maud Lillian WELLS of Market 

Lavington died on 3rd August 2015 aged 
96 years. A Service of Thanksgiving for 
her life was held at St Mary’s Church, 
Market Lavington on 17th September and 
her ashes were buried in the churchyard.

	Josephine Pearl KING of Market 
Lavington died on 8th October aged 82 
years. Her funeral and burial at St Mary’s 
Church, Market Lavington took place on 
22nd October 2015.

	Lucy Margaret BELDERSON of West 
Lavington died aged 95 years on 8th 
October 2015. Her funeral at West Wilts 
Crematorium was on 26th October 2015.

	Gladys Jean PEARCE of Market 
Lavington died on 31st July 2015, aged 
94 years. Her ashes were buried at St 
Mary’s Churchyard on 26th October 
2015.
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EBENEZER BAPTIST CHURCH 
“I wish it could be Christmas everyday” Really?

 Yes, it’s that time of year again. There are pressies to buy, cards to write and decorations 
to retrieve from the loft. Then there’s the tree; do you go for a real one, or the thing 
you bought from Woolies years ago? Better not forget to order a turkey for the Big Day. 
Wonder what’s going to be on telly? A Doctor Who special, I guess and other seasonal 
treats. And then there’s the music. Stuff about sleigh bells, snow and Santa. “‘Tis the 
season to be jolly”, and we invest a huge amount of time, energy and dosh into making 
sure that Christmas is the time happiest of all. 
“I wish it could be Christmas everyday” hollers the old Wizard hit. But who apart from 
wide-eyed little kids really thinks that? Once a year is quite enough, thanks. Anything 
else would drive us crackers. Yes, it’s fun while it lasts. Family gatherings, giving and 
receiving gifts, and a slap up Christmas dinner with all the trimmings. What’s not to 
like? But doing it all again everyday? “Let it snow, let it snow, let it snow...” in July? 
Maybe not. 
In any case, even with all we throw at it, the joys of Christmas fizzle out all too soon. 
Perhaps that’s because we’ve forgotten the “reason for the season”. We all know that 
Jesus wasn’t in fact born on 25th December, but that’s the date on which we traditionally 
celebrate his coming into the world. His birth was announced by the angel of the Lord 
to some unsuspecting shepherds. They were rather startled at the sight of the angelic 
being, but he reassured them, “Do not be afraid. I bring you good news that will cause 
great joy for all the people. Today in the town of David a Saviour has been born to you; 
he is Christ, the Lord.” 
The birth of Jesus was an occasion of great joy because he had come as the Saviour. 
There is a direct line between Christmas and Easter. The Son of God came into the 
world as a human being in order to die on the cross for our sins and rise again so that 
we may be put right with God. The gifts we give and receive at Christmas time are a 
pale reflection of the greatest Gift God has given to the world, “God so loved the world 
that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but 
have eternal life.” For those who receive God’s gift of Jesus, the joy of Christmas is not 
just for everyday, but for eternity. Really. 
 
Season’s Greetings! 

Pastor: Guy Davies 
www.providence-ebenezer.org.uk

Christmas Services
20th December:
Morning Worship with Carols, 11.00am
“Time for Tea Plus” Christmas Special. Seasonal Sunday Tea at 4.30pm, followed by 
Carol Service. 
25th December: Christmas Morning Service, 10.30am

MAGAZINE DATES
PLEASE NOTE  - DATE FOR HANDING IN COPY IS 

ALWAYS THE 20TH 
Copy for FEBRUAR to reach Jim Hodges by JANUARY 20th

at Cliffe Farm Cottage, 23 Stibb Hill, West Lavington SN10 4LQ
Copy by e-mail should be sent to: hjhodges2011@btinternet.com 

STEPH. HONEYCHURCH
Cakes, Breads, Patisserie

Lunches, Buffets, Freezer Meals
Fine handmade foods for all occasions

Townsend Garden Centre, 
Devizes SN10 2BB

Tel 01980 630573 Mobile 0794 4092484

La Motte
Bed and Breakfast

2 Sunnyside, West Lavington.
Tel 01380 813178

lyndalangley2018@btinternet.com
www.devizesbandb.co.uk

Bed & Breakfast
Brookfields, Duck Street

West Lavington
Tel. 01380 813092

Mobile 07973 385336 
bomileshobbs@btinternet.com

Home Boarding for Dogs
Home from Home boarding for your dog(s) 

whilst you holiday/in hospital/moving house.
Your dog will live with us as part of our family.  

Caring animal lovers.
Very large safe garden and lots of country walks.

Licensed by Wiltshire Council.
Fully insured.

Please ring for leaflet.
01380 816919  

e-mail T15SUS@aol.com

 
 

RAY BRUCE CARPETS
OFFERING A SUPPLY AND FIT SERVICE,
CHOOSING IN THE COMFORT OF YOUR 

OWN HOME. 
I HAVE 40 YRS EXPERIENCE.

01380 813869
07813 192557

EXERCISE CLASSES 
Market Lavington 

Mon	
  6.45-­‐7.45pm	
  Green	
  Dragon	
  
Weds	
  10-­‐11am	
  Green	
  Dragon	
  
Friday	
  10-­‐11am	
  The	
  Old	
  School	
  

Devizes 
Mon	
  10-­‐11am	
  Wyvern	
  Club	
  
	
  Claire:	
  01380	
  812483	
  
claire@clairelilley.com	
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Carina Palmer
BVSc MRCVS

Eastcott Farm
Eastcott, Devizes

Wiltshire SN10 4PJ
01380 813202

Opening Hours
Monday & Tuesday 9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Wednesday	     9am - 1pm
Thursday & Friday  9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Saturday 	     9am - 12 noon

Consultations by appointment only
24 hr Emergency Service

North Cornwall
Sleeps 6 / 8, Fully Equipped cottage

Large Garden & Parking
HOLIDAYS & SHORT BREAKS

Tel 01380 813092
bomileshobbs@btinternet.com

www.helemillcottage.co.uk

French Polishing, Repairs
Traditional Finishes

Paint Finishes
Site Work (floors, staircases, panelling)

Antique Restoration  
All types of work undertaken

For a friendly, professional service. contact 
Tim Perrett on:

Home 01380 813788; Mobile 07884061264
E-Mail timjperrett@hotmail.com

The Bell Inn
Great Cheverell

Excellent home cooked food in a friendly 
atmosphere.

Full menu served every day
Traditional Roasts on Sundays

Open Log Fire
3 B&B Rooms, 4****

“WEDNESDAY SIZZLE STEAK NIGHT”
BUY ONE GET ONE FREE!

Get two 8oz peppered Rump Steaks cooked the way 
you like it with fries, tomato & onion rings served on 

a hot sizzling platter
FOR ONLY £15.95

Call to book on: 01380 813277

HAVE YOU THOUGHT 
OF STARTING YOUR 

FAMILY TREE?
Lyn Dyson & BeckyWells 

Genealogy Services
Expert help available for all 

family history research.  Affordable fees
1 Dauntsey Court, West Lavington

Tel 01380 813943 
www.dwgenealogyservices.com

DWR SERVICES
All Plumbing work – Bathroom 

Refurbishment etc.
Other general maintenance 

work carried out
01380 813279 or 07855 300935

Serving the local community since 1988

Providing a choice of 
funerals and memorials 
to suit all budgets.

For details of your local 
branch or to arrange a 
home visit please call

01380 723883

Here for you, 
whenever you 

need us,
24 hours a day.

www.johnstuartfunerals.co.uk

01380 729459

STRUGGLING TO GET TO WORK?
If you or someone you know is over 16 and cannot access a job because of transport problems 
then the Wiltshire Wheels to Work scheme may be able to help.
Wiltshire Wheels to Work is a scheme which provides 50cc scooters, rider training and equipment 
on a short-term, not-for-profit basis to local people who would otherwise be unable to access 
work or work-based learning in Wiltshire.

The scheme is run by local communities’ charity Community First. 
For more information about the Wheels to Work scheme please visit www.communityfirst.org.uk/
Wheels-to-work.htm or call (01380) 722475 and ask for Liam Tatton-Bennett or Sheila Martin.

WESTVIEW PLUMBING

Domestic Plumbing - Plastering - Tiling
Bathroom & Kitchen Fitting

FRIENDLY, LOCAL AND EXPERIENCED
Jim Baker 07710 961335

01380 738245

Bridal Hair
Dressing Long Hair

for wedings, balls 
& special occaisions

Great Cheverell
Telephone: 01380 813356

15 - 19 High Street, 
West Lavington

Tel. 01380 816581
Open 7 Days a week from 6:00am to 9:00pm

Wide range of services - Lotto, Paypoint, Fresh Local Fruit and 
Vegetables, Newspapers - and fantastic offers

“Don’t Shiver – We Deliver!”

Seasoned Hard Wood Logs
Loads available

Call James 850312 or 
07970781828

Technology Help 
and Support 

Tel 07515 360820

•	Home and Small Business IT Advice and Support
•	Networking with secure, reliable storage for 

photos, multimedia and personal data
•	Apple and Windows Specialist 

(25 Years Experience)
•	 iPhone, iPad, Mac/Macbook repairs

ABC AIRPORT SERVICES
Taxi Transfers to all Airports

Ferry Ports
Long Distance Meetings

01380 816648
07738 195805

garymac2@sky.com  
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DAY LEWIS PHARMACY
The Country Pharmacy
Market Lavington

Open 9:00 am to 1:00 pm 
& 2:00 pm to 6:00 pm weekdays

Half Day Saturday, Close 12:00 noon

Tel. 01380 813395

DOMESTIC APPLIANCE ENGINEER
WASHING MACHINE/COOKERS/DRIERS

SERVICE & REPAIRS
TEL: 01380 723279

MOBILE: 07970 117023

TONY PARSONSM.EDWARDS BRICKWORK LTD
Extensions, Patios & Garden Walls

13 Riverside Park
Upavon SN9 6DS
01980 630019
MOBILE 07977316193

ROSE & CROWN
Tilshead

Warmest Welcome in Wiltshire
Freshly cooked Food

Available Seven days a week
Including Lunchtimes

And every evening except Sunday evening

01980 621062

Get fit with 
Shape Up  

07880 439394
www.shape-up.me.uk
info@shape-up.me.uk

Feeling lethargic?

Struggling to lose those extra pounds?
Sign up today for one-to-one training sessions and receive 

expert advice and effective results

Adam Freeman
Personal Fitness Trainer

If you want someone local who can discuss 
your ideas, draw your plans and assist with 
Planning & Building Regulations approval.

Drop me an email or give me a call
martin@martin-carroll.co.uk

office: 01380 818337 mobile: 07971 865661

Martin Carroll
Architectural Services

Domestic & Commercial 
Cleaning & Ironing Service

Good, honest and flexible 
cleaning services for Devizes 

and the surrounding area.
Rates start as low as £12/ph

For a quote call 01380 818388 or
email: info@funkyrabbitcleaning.co.uk

www.funkyrabbitcleaning.co.uk

D & D COXHEAD
Dairy & Stores

Milk deliveries, mobile shop tours West 
Lavington and Cheverells Daily.

Littleton Panel      Tel. 01380 812314

Lindsey Wylie MInstChP
CHIROPODIST

EXPERIENCED, PROFESSIONAL 
FOOT CARE

West Lavington  Tel. 01380 818841


